
 

 
 To: Rowan County Board of Commissioners 

 Aaron, Church, County Manager 

 

From: Jody Farrow-Bennett, Director of Purchasing/Contract Administration 

Craig Powers, Director of Engineering and Environmental Services 

Re: Award Landfill Phase V Construction - NJR Group 

 

Date: January 10, 2023 

 

 

 

Rowan County worked with HDR Engineering, Inc. and received proposals to complete Phase V of the 

Landfill Construction project. Four (4) bid responses were received. The County would like to award the 

bid to NJR Group Inc. who submitted the lowest total base bid in the amount of $10,882,888.81. 

 

Attached are the bid tab form and proposal from NJR 

 

The Contract will be submitted to the Board of Commissioners at a later date for final approval. The 

County has split the approvals due to the size of this project. The vendor needs prior approval from the 

County to obtain the required performance and payments bonds needed for the final contract. 

 

Funding included in the FY23 budget for Capital Asset - Landfill Cell. 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendation: Board of Commissioners award the bid to NJR Group Inc.  
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